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To:  Honorable John P. Daley, Chairman, Finance Committee 

From:  Lester Finkle, Chief of Staff for the Law Office of the Cook County Public  

  Defender 

CC:  Annette C.M. Guzman, Budget Director 

Department of Budget & Management Services 

Date:  July 24, 2020 

Re:  Request for Information from FY2020 Mid-Year Budget Hearing 

 

 

The following information is provided in response to questions posed at our department’s hearing 

held on July 22, 2020 to discuss our FY2020 Mid-Year Budget position. 

 

I. Request ID#1260-01 

Commissioner Aguilar asked for the number of families that were separated by DCFS due to 

COVID and if those restrictions were lifted.  

 

Response: 

 

As a result of the COVID-19 pandemic, DCFS stopped supervised visits between parents and their 

children, and also denied supervised visits between siblings. For families who are involved with 

DCFS, 85% had been receiving weekly supervised visits prior to this change in policy. Our Civil 

Division currently is representing 2,134 parents from whom approximately 3,900 children were 

removed. In addition, our Child Protection Conflicts Division currently is representing an 

additional 1,265 parents (it defends the second parent in a case where a child has been removed). 

Although we do not have the exact number, calculating 85% of these numbers, based on the 

number who had been receiving supervised visits, we estimate that 2,900 families have been 

denied visits during this pandemic.  

 

At the end of June 2020, DCFS changed its policy. It issued a directive that visits would resume 

starting July 15, 2020. However, the new directive allows only two supervised visits per month 

(previously, parents received one supervised visit each week), and added a new requirement that 

a Child and Family Team Meeting had to occur for each family before any visits would be resumed. 

The Team Meetings have been difficult to schedule, delaying the resumption of visits that have 

been suspended for the last four months.  

 

Lastly, on Thursday, July 23rd, I emailed to Commissioner Aguilar a copy of the lawsuit that we 

filed against DCFS. I am attaching what I sent to accompany this memo.  

 






























































